Dear brothers and friends 22/06/2024

Here is some latest news of our ministry:

1)We spent the last weakened in two communities in the city of Reggio Emilia.

Last Saturday we were invited to a wedding by a very dear young couple who consider us spiritual fathers.
On Sunday we were invited by another young couple of believers for their baptisms.

After the first encounter with the Gospel, the Lord wanted to use us to encourage

them to go decisively to Christ. For these reasons they invited us to their baptisms.

2)Two days ago, we testified to a man who is known for having been a mayor,

politician and writer, with considerable life experience. His name is Roberto.

The meeting was at the home of a couple of friends who had their recently graduated son with them.

We enjoyed a good time and Dimer, the son of our dear friends, told us he really appreciated the sharing time.
He accepted a booklet and encouraged us to speak to the young people.

Truly a blessed time! Roberto, the academic professor was unable to oppose

the Word and this has once again shown us that the wisdom of God is absolutely superior to that of man.

3) Pray for Giuliano, he's attending our church.
He has various physical problems. He almost died recently!
Above all that he can put faith in the message of the Gospel.

4)We evangelized a dear university student in Bergantino where we have the book stand.
He said he was an atheist, but he did not reject a Gospel of John and was willing to listen to the Word too.
His name is Rudy.

Thank you for your faithful support and for your prayers.
God bless you!
Dear greetings in Jesus our dear Lord.

Mirco and Paola




